
MINUTES OF EBLGA GENERAL MEETING 
July 6, 2021 

 
Linda Johnson, President, called the meeting to order at 1:45 p.m. 
 
The June 8th General Meeting Minutes were approved by Bert Herndon and 2nd by Olivia 
Garvey. 
 
Introduction of New Members – Teresa introduced new members, Sara  Nickels, Dani Steel and 
Debra Finn.  She also noted that we have 16 new members.  The new member reception was 
very nice with about 20-25 women that attended. 
 
Vice President – Nancy Sartor – The next luncheon is August 3rd and the signup sheet will be up 
next week.  September 9th will be the awards party. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Dena Brunskill – Reported that we are doing great.  We have 124 
members, 14 honorary.  Dena also takes care of the Hole in One and Ringer.  She asks that 
everyone check out the bulletin board to see if they are signed up for them. 
 
Secretary – Gina Walthall – Had nothing to report. 
 
Tournament Chairman – Bert Herndon – Bert thanked Jan Gordon and Cindy Parker for all the 
hard work they did on the Member-Member tournament. Bianca Paek and Debbie Tietge will 
be in charge of the Member-Member next year.  The Swing Fore a Sister is in two weeks and 
the deadline to sign up was today.  Also, the Hole Sponsors, and In Memories need to be in 
today as well.  The President’s Cup is August 24th and 25th.  Kathy Barkus and Gina Walthall are 
working on the tournament.  The announcement for the reveal party will be forthcoming,  Be 
sure to sign up for the Chautauqua coming August 9th and 10th.   
 
Niners – Linda reported that the Niners are doing very well.  They are filling up all of their tee 
times on Monday.  She believes they are over 35 members currently, 
 
Directory – Janet Cutshall – She will be sending out an update around July 13th.  If there are any 
changes please notify her before then.  They will be sent out in a PDF file. 
 
Website – Donna Stevenson – Donna has been doing weekly updates.  Go to www.EBLGA.com 
to see the weekly and tournament results, current By-laws and Standing Rules, Tournament 
information Minutes to the General Meeting and the Calendar of events. 
 
Karen Kershaw reported that 12 teams Beat the Pro today.  There were 22 teams competing.  
Nancy Idler won closest to the pin and Carol Chase had a chip in from the sand.  Each team that 
Beat the Pro will receive $16 per team. 
 

http://www.eblga.com/


Linda stated that the Board had gone through the Standing Rules and made some slight 
changes, pretty much just cleaning them up.  One important change was the posting of scores 
on Tuesday.  The Handicap Committee will be posting Tuesday’s scores as well as Tournament 
scores.  The changes are highlighted in yellow. The revised Standing Rules will be posted on our 
website. 
 
Handicap – Barb Ramsey – Barb reported the most improved golfer for June was Bianca Paek.  
She went from a 16.4 to a 14.3.  Debbie Tietge was second, and she went from 17.17 to a 16.  
Kathleen Wipprecht was third going from a 16.7 to a 15.  Martha Katz broke 90 today shooting 
an 89 and Joyce Mitchell shot an 88 today.  They will receive their pins at the next General 
Meeting.  Barb also announced that they will be posting all the scores for today and all 
Tuesday’s play. 
 
Linda announced that if anyone is interested on serving on any committee for next season, to 
please contact Jan Gordon. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for August 3rd.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m. 
 
Respectively submitted by: 
 
Gina Walthall 
Secretary 
 
 
 


